April 1, 2025

The Mooresville Town Council met in regular session on Tuesday, April 1, 2025, at 6:30 PM at the
Mooresvitle Government Center.

Council members bresent were Council President Warthen, Counciiman Swinney, Councilman
Coaok, Councilman Brown, and CouncilmanWitt. Town Attorney Chou-il Lee was also present.
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Council President Warthen gave the invocation a‘?d called the meeting to order.
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Councilman Brown motioned to approve the Aﬁril 1, 2025, meeting minutes, seconded by (

Councilman Cook. Motion carried 5-0. . X
Unfinished Business:

There were none.

New Business:

The Morgan County Mental Health Task Force was initially scheduled on today’s agenda;
however, they have withdrawn their request to appear and will reschedule once the
proclamation has been provided.

The Vertical Bridge agreement was presented to the Town Council, and Town Attorney Chou-il
Lee noted that it requires additional review before any final action can be taken.

Consultant Chelsie Manns of the Mooresville Redevelopment Commission presented the April
15t Report, which provides a snapshot of the RDC 2024 activities. This report must be submitted
to the designated State database for compliance reporting.

Department Head Reports:

Chief of Police Buckner said he would provide a tornado siren maintenance agreement for review
at the next council meeting.

Fire Chief Dalton reported that, of the two individuals given conditional offers, one began
employment but left after three days to accept a position in another town. He is currently
considering the potential hiring of a part-time firefighter.
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Legal:

There were none.
Public Comments:
There were none. -

Approval of Ciaims':l N
Councilman Swinney motioned to apprdve claims of $2,591,657.90, seconded by Councilman
Brown. Motion carried 5-0. ;'\’ h

37—
Approval of Payroll Clearing: % )

Councilman Swinney motioned to approve claims of $243,079.12, seconded by Councilman
Brown. Motion carried 5-0.

Town Council Comments:

Council members acknowledged Sean Selby's retirement from the Fire Department and
congratulated and thanked Sean for his 26 years of dedicated service.

The next regular meeting of the Mooresville Town Council will be held on Tuesday, April 15, 2025,
at 6:30 P.M. at the Mooresville Government Center.

With no further business before the council at this time, Councilman Swinney motioned to
adjourn, which Councilman Brown seconded. Motion carried 5-0. '
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Tom Warthen, Council President

Dianna Wamsley, Clerk-Treasurer



